
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 

Information for Town Council Meeting on December 10, 2019 

 
TO:  Mayor and Town Council 

 

VIA:  Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 

 

FROM: Kathleen Dominguez, CMC, Town Clerk 

 

RE:  Shore Protection Board Appointment of Regular and Alternate Members 

 

DATE:  December 2, 2019 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends that the Town Council review the attached applications and appoint members 

to the Shore Protection Board (SPB) in order to fill the two (2) vacant regular member positions 

resulting from Melissa Ceriale and Harvey Kinzelberg’s expired terms and the two (2) vacant 

alternate member positions.  All applicants have submitted proof of residency in the Town of Palm 

Beach. 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

  

The Town Clerk’s office has received one application seeking REAPPOINTMENT from Melissa 

Ceriale who resides at 230 S. Ocean Blvd., Palm Beach, FL. 

 

The Town Clerk’s office has received one application from an ALTERNATE SEEKING 

APPOINTMENT TO A REGULAR MEMBER POSITION from Warren Belmar who resides 

at 130 Sunrise Avenue, Apt. 319, Palm Beach, FL. 

 

The Town Clerk’s office has received three (3) applications seeking APPOINTMENT from the 

following citizens: 

 

1) Vladimir Rapoport who resides at 3300 S. Ocean Blvd, #S205, Palm Beach, FL. 

2) Erick A. Reickert who resides at 3100 S. Ocean Blvd., #601S, Palm Beach, FL. 

3) Ronald P. Russo who resides at 3450 S. Ocean Blvd., #122, Palm Beach, FL. 

 

Their applications are attached. 

 

 

c.c.:  H. Paul Brazil, Director of Public Works 


